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NOTIFICATION 
 

Peer-review of a document entitled 
 “Invasive Alien Species: identification of specific gaps and inconsistencies in the 

international regulatory framework” 
 

In paragraph 9 of decision VI/231, on Alien Species that Threaten Ecosystems, Habitats or 
Species, the sixth meeting of the Conference of the Parties to the Convention on Biological 
Diversity, requested the Subsidiary Body on Scientific, Technical and Technological Advice 
(SBSTTA) and other international organizations such as the Global Invasive Species Programme 
to identify and explore, in light of the inter-sessional work referred to in recommendation VI/4 A 
of the Subsidiary Body, further specific gaps and inconsistencies in the international regulatory 
framework (including binding and non-binding instruments as well as instruments at the regional 
level and standards) from a technical perspective of the threats of invasive alien species to 
biological diversity, including consideration of various pathways for the transmission of invasive 
alien species, and to report back to the Conference of the Parties at its seventh meeting, taking 
into account further relevant information arising from the implementation of decision VI/23. 

 
I have the pleasure to invite you to take part in the peer review of the document “Invasive 

Alien Species: identification of specific gaps and inconsistencies in the international regulatory 
framework”, which will be submitted to the ninth meeting of SBSTTA, to be held in Montreal, 
Canada, from 10 to 14 November 2003.  The purpose of this peer review is to get your comments 
on the relevance of the information provided, the overall balance and soundness of the scientific, 
technical and socio-economic aspects, taking into account section II/H in document 
UNEP/CBD/SBSTTA/6/7 on “Invasive Alien Species: Comprehensive review on the efficiency 
and efficacy of existing measures for their prevention, early detection, eradication and control”, 
while avoiding duplication of the content of that document. 

 
I kindly request that your comments be received by the Secretariat no later than 

15 September 2003. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

         Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

        Hamdallah Zedan 
        Executive Secretary 

                                                                 
1 One representative entered a formal objection during the process leading to the adoption of this decision and underlined that he did 
not believe that the Conference of the Parties could legitimately adopt a motion or a text with a formal objection in place.  A few 
representatives expressed reservations regarding the procedure leading to the adoption of this decision (see UNEP/CBD/COP/2/20, 
paras. 294-324). 
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Annex 
 

Participants of the Liaison Group Meeting on Alien Invasive Species 
Cape Town, South Africa, 17 September 2000 

 
Mr. Adnan AWAD 
Global Ballast Water Management Programme 
International Maritime Organization 
South Africa Office 
C/o Marine and Aquatic Pollution Control Subdirectorate 
Department of Environmental Affairs and Tourism 
Private Bag X2 - Rogge Bay 8012 
Cape Town, South Africa 
Fax +27 (0) 21 421 5342 
e-mail: adawad@sfri.wcape.gov.za 
 
Dr. Peter BRIDGEWATER 
Secretary, Man and the Biosphere Programme 
UNESCO 
1, rue Miollis 
F-75015 Paris 
France 
Fax : + (33-1) 45-68-58-04 
e-mail: p.bridgewater@unesco.org 
 
Dr. Nick DAVIDSON 
Deputy Secretary General 
Convention on Wetlands (Ramsar) 
28 rue Mauverney 
CH-1196 Gland 
Switzerland 
Fax: +41-22-999-0169 
e-mail: davidson@ramsar.org 
 
Mr. Dehui WANG 
Deputy Director General 
Department of Nature and Ecology Conservation 
State Environmental Protection Administration (SEPA) 
115 Nanxiaojie, Xizhimennei 
Beijing 1000035 – China 
Tel: 86 10 66 15 1760 
FAX: 86 10 66 15 1762 
 
Mr. Braulio FERREIRA DE SOUZA DIAS 
Director, Biodiversity and Genetic Resources 
Ministry of the Environment 
Esplanada dos Ministerios – Bloco B – sala 704 
BRASILIA – DF- 70068-900 
Brazil 
Fax: +55-61-323-7936 
e-mail: braulio.dias@mma.gov.br 
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Mrs. Kanta KUMARI 
Biodiversity Program Manager 
GEF Secretariat 
1818 H Street N.W. 
Washington D.C. 
Tel: 202-473-4269 
Fax: 202-522-3240 
e-mail: Kkumari@worldbank.org 
 
Ms. Kathleen MACKINNON 
Environment Department 
The World Bank 
1818 H Street N.W. (room S-2129) 
Tel: 202 458 4682 
Fax: 202 522 3256 
e-mail: kmackinnon@worldbank.org 
 
Dr. Jeffrey A. McNEELY 
Chief Scientist 
IUCN (The World Conservation Union) 
Rue Mauverney 28 
CH-1299 Gland 
Switzerland 
Fax: +41-22-999-0025 
e-mail: jeffrey.mcneely@iucn.ch 
jam@hq.iucn.org 
 
Prof. Harold MOONEY 
Chair of DIVERSITAS 
Professor of Biological Sciences 
Stanford University 
Herrin Labs RM477 
Stanford CA-94305-5020 
U.S.A. 
Fax: 650-723-9253 
e-mail: hmooney@jasper.stanford.edu 
 
Dr. Guy PRESTON 
National Leader: Working for Water 
Special Advisor to Minister Ronnie Kasrils 
Private Bag X4390, Cape Town 8000 
4th Floor, Murray & Roberts Centre, 
73 Hertzog Boulevard 
Cape Town, South Africa 
Fax: (021) 425-7880 (+27.21.425-7880) 
Tel.: (021) 405-2200 (+27.21.405-2200) 
e-mail: gpreston@dwaf-wcp.wcape.gov.za (work) 
gpreston@mweb.co.za (home) 
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Dr. Cristian SAMPER 
Director, National Museum of Natural History 
Smithsonian Institution 
Unit 0948 APO 34002 
Tel.: +571 212 8110 
Fax: +571 212 8150 
e-mail: samperc@tivoli.si.edu 
 
Mr. Peter Johan SCHEI  
International Negotiations Director 
Directorate for Nature Management 
Tungasletta 2 
7485 Trondheim, Norway 
Tel. +47-73-58-05-00/73-52-63-61 
Fax: +47-73-58-05-01 
e-mail: peter-johan.schei@dirnat.no 
 
Dr. Nick VAN DER GRAAFF 
Chief, Plant Protection Service 
Secretary IPPC Secretariat 
Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO) 
Viale Terme di Caracalla 
Rome 00100 - Italy 
Tel: 39-06-5705-3441 
Fax: 39-06-5705-6347 
e-mail: niek.vanderGraaff@fao.org 
 
Prof. Jeff WAAGE 
CABI International 
Silwood Park, Buckhurst Rd. 
Ascot Berks SLS TTA 
United Kingdom 
Tel.: +44-1491-829-123 
e-mail: j.waage@cabi.org 
 
Ms. Paula WARREN 
Department of Conservation Programme 
P.O. Box 10-420 
Wellington, New Zealand 
Tel. +64-4-471-3135 
Fax: +64-4-471-3130 
e-mail: pwarren@doc.govt.nz 
 
Mr. Mark ZIMSKY 
Senior Programme Officer / Biodiversity 
UNEP/GEF 
P.O. Box 30552 
Nairobi - Kenya  
Fax: +254-2-623-696 / 624-041 
e-mail: mark.zimsky@unep.org 


